Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission’s regular meeting held Wednesday, January 11, 2017.  The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough Clerk on January 1, 2017 and had been properly publicized.

 Present:  Jane Wilson, Christine Healey-Sammis, Julie Ulbrich, Imanta Bergmanis and Anne    Bonadies

 Absent:  Kate Mirbaba, Vivian DeMarco and Richard Stenken

The meeting was called to order at 7:40.

Minutes:  
The minutes of the December 14, 2016 meeting were read.  By vote of the Commissioners present, the minutes were approved.

Public Portion:

No public present.

Council Liaison Report:

Bill Ziegler is our new Council Liaison.  He was present at the meeting and reported that while Shade Tree has a lot of support from the Town Council, budgetary issues are going to be difficult this year.  He did say that our operating budget appears to be safe.

Chairperson’s Report:
Jane Wilson will continue as Shade Tree Chair.  Christine Healey-Sammis continues as Vice President and Anne Bonadies as Secretary.

Jane has done the Tree City application and is waiting for the DPW’s tree logs.  She also reported that the tree inventory is being worked on to get it up to date.

Commissioner’s Reports:

      Julie Ulrich reported that 117 Wood Terrace has requested an evaluation.  She is also looking into a company called Sidewalk Safety to see if they can advise us on how to deal with Shade Trees when their roots heave the sidewalks.

        Imanta is working on completing the CSIP grant.

Spring Planting:

We will be planting approximately 25-30 trees, using the funds that we have in the trust fund ($8,000).  We are looking for good spots for these trees, and hoping to plant a mix of red Maples and small flowering trees such as Red Maple, Swamp White Oak, Serviceberry and American Hornbeam.   Bids are being requested from 3 tree nurseries.

Leonia Day:

Christine and Imanta are working on organizing the day.
Adjournment:

By motion of Jane Wilson and a vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Anne Bonadies

